
The Boys & Girls Club of Cabarrus County is not a day care facility.  The Club is a youth
recreational facility.  Staff makes every effort to assure the safety of its members;
however, due to the large number of youth and parents who visit the Club, it is not possible
to implement a formal policy of signing youth in and out.

Refund Policy:  It is our standard policy not to provide refunds.  Under special
circumstances, a refund may be requested by completing a refund form.  If approved, a
$25.00 refund fee will apply.

In the event of illness or injury while participating in Club programs, child has permission to
receive treatment from Club personnel or volunteers.  Parents will be notified of serious
injury or illness immediately. 

Child has permission to be transported by Club vehicle to the Club and/or for Afterschool or
Club field trips.

Photos and videos taken on Club property and during Club activities may be released
without permission of the parents.  Photos / videos will never reveal confidential
information about the child.  Parents who object to the release of such photos must notify
the Club, in writing, within 15 days of registration.  

Child has permission to participate in online or written surveys, questionnaires, interviews,
and focus groups.  Any and all information gathered will be kept strictly confidential.  Data
gathered will be summarized and will exclude all references to individual responses.  The
results of such analyses may be shared with Club staff, Boys & Girls Clubs of America
(BGCA), funders, and other community stakeholders to evidence program effectiveness
and/or Club impact on our members.  

The Boys & Girls Club of Cabarrus County may share information about the child with Club
staff, BGCA and other community stakeholders for research purposes and/or to evidence
program effectiveness.   Information that will be disclosed may include information
provided on membership application, data provided by the child’s school or school district,
and other information collected by the Boys & Girls Club of Cabarrus County, including data
collected via surveys, questionnaires and/or quarterly report cards.  Any and all information
gathered will be kept strictly confidential.

Our Club takes part in an annual survey that is used to track the wellbeing of members in
Boys & Girls Clubs nationally. Our Club is one of many Clubs across the country
participating in the survey that asks how members feel about the activities and time they
spend at the Club, education plans, and involvement in community service and work.

If you do not want your child to participate in the NYOI Survey, you must request an
Opt-Out Form from the Club. This form must be completed and returned to the Club and
will be kept in the member’s file.
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